MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 5th   NOVEMBER 2007 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors Charles Arch, Brian Thomas, Nick McNally AND Gwyneth Davies 

Apologies; Cllr Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel Meinir Taylor and Rhiannon Jones.

The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Charles Arch.

Matters Arising;
Planning Application;
A letter was received from the County Council informing us that planning had been granted on the caravan sited at Ty Capel Ysbyty Ystwyth without having a site meeting. The councillors feel hard done by with this as many objections were sent in concerning this application. The clerk was asked to send a letter of complaint in to the planning department.

Water Wheel;
A letter was received from Pentir Pumlumon informing us that there was a shortfall of £6000.00 in funding for the Water Wheel Project. Mr Jones was asking for financial support from various organisations to help fund the project. The Community Council felt that as they had agreed to pay the insurance and also maintain the wheel they would only be able to donate a small sum of money toward the project. The clerk was asked to write and inform Mr Jones of this.
Other Matters;
Snack Bar;
A snack bar has been opened by the side of the road at Hafod Lower Lodge. The community council have received no applications for this venture from the County Council but will monitor the situation.

Correspondence;

The Community Council received a copy of Tai Cantref’s Annual Report. Also a copy of The Voice was received; one was handed to Cllr Charles Arch, our representative at the meetings.

Cambrian Mountain Pilot Project;

A letter was received with the views of individuals and groups that attended the various consultative forums concerning this project. There will be another meeting on the 26th January, venue to be decided.

Annual Audit;

The Annual Audit has been returned needing some more information. They want to know why the payments were less for than the last financial year/ the clerk has returned the information to the Auditors.
Pentir Pumlumon;
An invoice for £20.00 has been received from Pentir Pumlumon for the upkeep of the community website.

Planning Applications;
Planning consent was given to the following Mr Potter for retention of a caravan and Mr M Williams for a dwelling adjacent to Bron Heulog Pontrhydygroes. Also a planning application was received for improvements to Hafod Lower Lodge. There were no objections.

Historical Archive Project;
The Community Council have received part payment of £1000.00 on the grant received for the Historical Archive Project. We have now brought the digital camera and tripod and carry case for the camera.

Donations;
Letters were received from the following, Macmillan cancer care, Urdd Gobaith Cymru, The Welsh National Eisteddfod 2008 and Bobath Therapy Centre. These will be dealt with at the end of the year.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 7th January 2008 at 7.30 in the village hall.

